
EASTWICK AND GILSTON 
PARISH MAGAZINE 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

    MAY 2012KNOW YOUR COUNCILLORS

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAY 2012 
 
 
 



KNOW YOUR COUNCILLORS  

 
PARISH WEB SITE: eastwickandgilston.org.uk 
 

EASTWICK AND GILSTON PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 

                 
 CHAIRMAN                
 MARK ORSON      KEITH HARVEY   AMANDA OLSEN 
 01279 453257        01279 410435    01279 452488 
 marko@btinternet.com     kbharvey@doctors.org.uk  aolsen@crai.co.uk 
  

         
 

TIM GEDDES   SPIKE HUGHES   PAUL WHITING 
01279 437010  spmh@me.com   01279 453136 

    tggeddes@aol.com       paulwhiting118@btinternet.com 
  

             
                

         EAST HERTS                  HERTFORDSHIRE 
PARISH CLERK             DISTRICT COUNCILLOR              COUNTY COUNCILLOR  
CHRISTINE LAW           MIKE NEWMAN      ROGER BEECHING 
01279 411646                 01279 448672      01279 722496 
christine.law2@btinternet.co      michael.newman@eastherts.gov.uk roger.beeching@virgin.net

   



DO YOU BELONG TO A 
LOCAL CLUB OR GROUP? 

 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO USE THE  

 

 
 

 
TO HELP SUPPORT YOUR GROUPS 

ACTIVITIES BY INFORMING OTHERS 
WITH SIMILAR INTERESTS? 

 
  

Our new website www.eastwickandgilston.org.uk can provide 
you with a section so that your group can post and update 
information, photos and web links and include discussion 
forums. 
  
No costs or charges will apply to your group for use of the 
site. 
  
For more information and to discuss your ideas please contact 
Christine Law, Parish Clerk/Web Manager on: 
christine.law2@btinternet.com or telephone: 01279 411646. 
 



EASTWICK AND GILSTON PARISH COUNCIL  
 

NEXT MEETING  
 

MONDAY 14TH MAY 2012 
 

WILL BE THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 
          
               FOLLOWED BY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

 
    8.00PM 

 
VILLAGE HALL, PYE CORNER 

GILSTON 
 

AT THE BEGINNING OF THE BUSINESS MEETING WE WILL HAVE A 10-15 MINUTE SLOT WHERE 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE INVITED TO ADDRESS THE PARISH COUNCIL ON COUNCIL 
MATTERS. 
AFTER THIS, THE PUBLIC ARE ASKED TO PLEASE BE SILENT SO THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL 
CAN HOLD THEIR MEETING. 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE ALLOWED TO BE PRESENT DURING OUR MEETING BUT ARE NOT 
ALLOWED TO PARTICIPATE. 
AGENDA FOR ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS CAN BE FOUND  ON ONE OF OUR 

VILLAGE NOTICE BOARDS – IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SEE TH E REPORTS THAT ARE 

NOT WITH THE AGENDAS (DUE TO LACK OF SPACE) PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK.      

 

Draft 

Minutes of the Eastwick and Gilston Parish Council meeting held on Monday 12th March 2012, 
8.00pm, Village Hall, Pye Corner, Gilston 
 

     ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

We are required by law to have an Annual Parish Meeting each year when residents are invited to raise 
questions to the members of the Parish Council. 
 
No items were raised. 

Meeting closed at 8.05pm. 
 

Parish Council business meeting started at 8.06pm 
 
PRESENT: Cllrs Geddes, Harvey, Olsen, Orson, Whiting 
In attendance:  Christine Law (Clerk) Roger Beeching (County Council), Mike Newman (District 
Council,  Jonathan Bushell and associate from True Grit and 2 members of the public. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

a) A presentation was made by Jonathan Bushell from ‘True Grit’ to inform the Parish Council 
about their ideas for use of Pole Hole Quarry after Frank Lyons Plant Services vacate the site.  
These are based around using the site for off road training on 4x4 vehicles and quad bikes.  Cllr 
Orson thanked them for the presentation and suggested that their next steps should be to talk to 
the land owner and Planning. 
 



BUSINESS MEETING 
 
76 RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

a) Cllr Hughes 
77 RECEIVE COUNCILLOR’S DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 

a) Cllr Geddes declared an interest on item 83.b. Diversion of public footpath F20. 
b) Cllr Harvey declared an interest on item 79.c.  Payment to the Village Hall Management 

Committee. 
78 MINUTE FOR APPROVAL  

a) The full council approved the minutes of 9th January 2012.  Proposed by Cllr Geddes and 
seconded by Cllr Harvey.  Cllr Orson signed them as a true record. 

79 ACCOUNTS 
a) The Clerks summary of the accounts to date were presented and accepted by the full council. 
b) CDA annual membership to be renewed at the sum of £30.00 – this was accepted and cheque 

signed. 
c) Village Hall hire for the year April 2011 – March 2012 at the sum of £210.00 – this was 

accepted and cheque signed. 
d) Churchyard maintenance (St Botolph’s & St Mary’s) – the sum of £400.00 was accepted and 

cheque signed. 
Items a-d were proposed by Cllr Whiting and seconded by Cllr Geddes. 

80 PLANNING AND ASSOCIATED APPLICATION 
a) Terlings Park – Cllr Orson informed the meeting that he had contacted Merck Sharp and 

Dohme’s agent CB Richard Ellis and is now waiting for a formal update on the status of the site. 
b) Pole Hole Quarry – a revised application for restoration of the site is still to be made and we will 

be informed by the HCC Case Officer when this has been received. 
81 WEB SITE 

a) Cllr Orson informed the meeting that the Clerk had continued loading content since the site was 
made live last year and as agreed at the last meeting a notice for the Parish magazine will be 
drafted to make residents aware of the new site and its potential use by groups within the 
community. 

82 STOP HARLOW NORTH CAMPAIGN 
a) Cllr Orson informed the meeting that there will be no further action until the outcome of the 

draft LDF options consultation is published due Spring/Summer 2012.   
b) He thanked Cllr Olsen for organising the new banner installed on the front of the Village Hall at 

Pye Corner. 
c) The local press had reported in the Bishops Stortford Observer and Hertfordshire Mercury that a 

Ware councillor had proposed development North of Harlow as a preferred solution to meet 
district house building needs.  Cllr Orson has responded by letter to both papers. 

83 PARISH PATHS 
a) Cllr Orson has received an update from Nicholas Maddex (appendix 1) 
b) Footpath benches – Cllr Orson reported that he has on several occasions contacted Ropemaker 

Properties Ltd’s agent Savills about installing additional footpath benches and Barn Owl nesting 
boxes on Ropemaker’s land within the parish. Ropemaker is not prepared to discuss these 
matters at the present time. 

c) Footpath 20 – An order has been submitted for a diversion of footpath 20 so that it will follow 
the pathway through the spinney at Church Walk and not through the back gardens of Gilston 
Park.  After discussion the Council supported the diversion and the clerk will write to confirm. 

84 PARISH PLAN 
a) Work on a Neighbourhood Plan to complement the existing Parish Plan will not be carried out 

until the various regulations associated with the Localism Act have been published (expected 
spring 2012) and East Herts Council has progressed with its Core Strategy. 

85 HIGHWAYS 
a) Cllr Harvey’s written report attached (Appendix 2). 
b) It has been noted that there continues to be a water discharge from the yard at the rear of the 

Plume of Feathers and across Gilston Lane. Clerk will write as agreed at the January meeting 
and ask for drainage to be installed to resolve. 

86 CORRESPONDENCE 



a) None 
87 ITEMS BROUGHT FORWARD AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAI RMAN FOR 

INFORMATION ONLY 
a) None 

88 ITEMS COUNCILLORS WOULD LIKE TO BE ADDED TO THE NEX T AGENDA 
a) Village of the Year competition.  Clerk will forward information received to Councillors. 

89 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
a) The next meeting will be Monday 14th May 2012.  This is the ‘Annual meeting of the Council’ 

followed by the Parish Council business meeting. 
  
Meeting closed at 9.35pm 
 
APPENDIX 1 – EASTWICK AND GILSTON PARISH PATHS REPO RT 
 
Ref Footpath Issue/ Date Notified Current status Action Required 
1 FP30 Contractor to carry out mowing and 

clearance works on this route as an 
alternative to FP31, which is flooded 
again. 

Landowner agreed to 
work subject to 
conditions. 
Work now completed 

None 

2 River 
Stort 
Towpath 

Bridge repairs along towpath between 
FP29 and A1184 

The towpath works 
should be completed in 
March and the path re-
opened 

None 

3 E9 There is a tree across E9 just short of it’s 
junction with Hunsdon “aerodrome” 
passable with difficulty. 8 March 2012 

Rights of way 
investigating and will 
advise action 

 None 

4 E1/E4  A waymark is down at the junction of E1 
and E4 on the Hunsdon “aerodrome”. 8 
March 2012 

Rights of Way 
investigating and will 
advise action 

None 

5 E28/E20 A waymark is down at the junction of E28 
with E20 

Rights of Way 
investigating and will 
advise action 

None 

 
APPENDIX 2 - PARISH HIGHWAYS REPORT MARCH 2011 
 
Meeting with Robin Noades highway engineer 24.2.12 
 
General 
For the parish’s information a road closure order has been applied for the temporary closing of the C161 from 
Eastwick Road to Redricks Lane some time during the period 5th March 2012 and August 2013 when are in pace 
to enable highways maintenance to take place, this is believes is to enable the cleansing of gullies under the 
cyclical cleansing programme. 
 
Issues raised and responses 
Pye Corner 
1. Footway C161 south side reported as broken up with multiple hazards and broken edge. 

The footway from Terlings Park to Burnt Mill Lane has an order raised to be presented to the works 
team for the April programme of works, consisting of the removal of encroaching soil/grass and 
permanent localised patching of its surface. 

 
In the mean time temporary repairs to mitigate immediate hazards will be initiated. 

2. Road markings 
 Place on list for remarking in Summer 2012. 
3. Broken surface around manhole covers 
 Made safe further works required. 
Redricks Lane 
1. Western end broken up with multiple hazardous potholes. 

Reported as Category 1 for early remedial patching and assess for further action. 
Burnt Mill Lane 
1. Potholes west of bridge 



 Reported as cat 1 for works team to make safe 
Gilston Lane 
1. Blocked gully and drain lower end 
 On jetting list for end March 2012 
2. Multiple broken edges with potholes 
 To be inspected and reported for possible future works 
3. Broken road surface between Church Cottages and the Church 
 Initial inspection undertaken seeking awaiting funding in coming financial year 
Eastwick 
1. Junction A414 Eastwick Road, safety 

An order has been raised for inclusion into the April programme of works, works consist of replacing 
existing bollards with bollards having diamond grade retro reflective surface’s, the provision of junction 
warming signs and new reflective road studs. 

Eastwick Hall Lane 
1. Multiple potholes throughout length 
 Cat 1 to be raised for works team to attend to make safe potholes over 40mm deep and over 300mm 

diameter. 
2. Break up lower end 

An order has been raised to carry out permanent patching and drainage works, order to be presented to 
works team for inclusion into a programme of works after April. 

Other issues 
1. Additional footways C161 

Given priority and budgets very unlikely but will be entered as a HLB (highways locality budget) 
candidate. 

2. Traffic calming Pye Corner 
 First stage requires speed and volume counts followed by an assessment against the speed management 

strategy.  Any solution would then require funding.  Only option for stage 1 is HLB. 
3. Litter Bins 
 District responsibility. 
4. Road sweeping Eastwick Hall Lane 
 Non urban and streets with no curb are not swept. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

Chairman: Mr David Jackson 419404  V Chairman:    Mr Pat Wood       419838 
Treasurer: Mr Trevor Brown 423676 
Bookings Officer: Mr Pat Wood 419838   Trustee: Mr Keith Harvey    410435 

 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
LOCAL POLICE: HERTFORDSHIRE CONSTABULARY 

 
Emergency no: 999  Non emergency call: 0845 3300 222 
Police Constable working out of Bishops Stortford is T PC Nicola Hunt 334 
Telephone no:  0845 3300 222 or 01992 533 160 / 01992 533 115 

E-mail: Nicola.hunt@herts.pnn.police.uk 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 FAULTY ROAD SURFACE?             
 

To help us keep Hertfordshire’s roads up to scratch we need YOU to let us know when things are not 
right!  
So whether it’s a pothole, pavement problem, faulty streetlight, icy road or any other highway fault, go 
to: www.hertsdirect.org/highwayfaults or call: 03001234047 Customer Call Centre – Hertfordshire 
Highways Fault line. 



Benefice of High Wych and Gilston with Eastwick 

SERVICES FOR MAY 2012 
 

6th May 5th Sunday of 
Easter 

9.30am 
 
 
 

11.15am 
 
  

St James, High Wych 
Readings – Acts 8: 26-

40, 1 John 4: 7-21, John 
15:1-8 

St Mary’s, Gilston 
Readings – Acts 8: 26-

40, 1 John 4: 7-21, John 
15:1-8 

Parish Eucharist  
 

       
        

Parish Eucharist 
 
 

13th May 6th Sunday of 
Easter 

9.30am St James, High Wych 
Readings – Acts 10: 44-
48, 1John 5: 1-6, John 

15: 9-17 

Parish Eucharist 

17th May 
(Thursday) 

Ascension Day 8.00pm St James, High Wych 
Readings – Acts 1: 1-11, 
Ephesians 1:15-23, Luke 

24:44-53 

Eucharist for Ascension 
Day 

  
  

     
20th May 7th Sunday of 

Easter 
9.30am 

 
 

11.15am 

St James, High Wych 
  Acts 1:15-17,21-26, 1John 

5:9-13, 1John 17:6-19 
 St Botolph’s, Eastwick 

 
Acts 1:15-17,21-26, 1John 

5:9-13, 1John 17:6-19 

 Parish Eucharist 
 
 

Parish Eucharist 
  

27th May Pentecost 9.30am 
 
 
 

11.15am 

St James, High Wych 
Readings – Acts 2: 1-21, 
Romans 8:22-27, John 15: 
26-27,16: 4b-15 

St Botolph’s, 
Eastwick 

Readings – Acts 2: 1-21, 
Romans 8:22-27, John 15: 
26-27,16: 4b-15 

 

Eucharist for Pentecost 
 
 

Eucharist for Pentecost 
 

Each Tuesday  9.00am St Botolph’s, 
Eastwick 

Morning Prayer 

Each Wednesday  9.00am St James, High Wych Morning Prayer 
Each Thursday  9.00am St Mary’s, Gilston Morning Prayer 

Each Friday  9.00am St James, High Wych Morning Prayer 
NB – Morning  Prayer at St Anne’s, Allens  Green discontinued  Due to sale of church 

 
PRIEST-IN-CHARGE :      Rev Anthony Giles, The Rectory, High Wych, Sawbridgeworth 
    (anthonyj.giles@ntlworld.com)    01279 726476 
 READERS:       Joy Galliers-Burridge, Readers, 41 Hart Road, Old Harlow, Essex CM17 0HL 
                                01279 444870 

    Roger Burridge, Readers, 41Hart Road, Old Harlow, Essex CM17 0HL 01279 444870 
                 Judith Denton, Path Cottage, High Wych Lane, CM21 0JP     01279 723714 
 
CHURCH WARDEN:      Mr Rick George                 01279 721875 
 
SECRETARY:          Mrs Lois Smith                                                      01279 431123����
TREASURER:          Mrs Hazel Scorah      01279 418061 

 
 
 



PRIEST-IN-CHARGE LETTER 
 
Good bye Old, Hello New. 
On Sunday 15th April we held Afternoon Tea at the Rectory.   From one point of view this was a fund 
raising activity but it also provided many people who had been associated with the rectory over many 
years to say good bye the building which has been the home of vicars and priests in charge of High 
Wych since 1931.   The association with Gilston with Eastwick goes back to the early 2000’s when the 
two parishes were joined in a single benefice.  By the time you are reading this I hope to know the date 
that I will be moving to the new rectory in Dovedale, behind the village shop.  Look out for a house 
warming party. 
 
The old rectory is in need of extensive renovation to bring it up to modern standards.  This would be 
expensive and would leave a house that would be intimidating large for anyone likely to seek the 
position of priest in charge of the two parishes.  The new rectory is smaller but far from pokey and has a 
smaller and more manageable garden.  I will, however, miss having my own personal roundabout in the 
front garden and being able to look out of the bedroom windows across Harlow without being aware of 
it. 
 
All of us, as we move through life, have to accommodate change.  We are born, grow up, marry and 
have children.  We see our children fly the nest and have children of their own.  Eventually we get older 
and have to deal with the changes that brings.  At each stage the adjustments have to be made.  The 
house or the car is too small to take the children and all their paraphernalia.  We move house or extend 
and buy a people carrier.  Later the house and car are too big and we have to down size. 
 
Some times in our journey through life we need to take stock of whether the way we understand and 
practice our personal beliefs meets our current needs and makes us effective members of the 
community.  Do we need to develop our understanding of our faith or explore ways of expressing it? 
 
Over the next few months we hope to start one or two fellowship/study groups to help people 
understand their faith and the Bible better.  There will also be an opportunity to prepare people for 
confirmation if they feel that this appropriate.  The groups will decide what they study and discuss and 
there will be opportunities to ask question, many of which may not have definite answers.  The answer 
to many questions about life and faith is still more questions.  The important thing is the lived 
experience in fellowship with God. 
 
If this interests you look out for notice in the Link/ Parish Magazine and get in touch. 
 
Anthony Giles. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND 

 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land visiting the major Biblical sites.  October 15th – 24th 2012, Monday to 
Wednesday, a.  The cost will be £1,575 based on sharing accommodation.  Single accommodation is 
available at an extra cost.  A deposit of £100 is required when booking. 
  
More details and booking forms for both trips are available from Rev Anthony Giles 726476, 
anthonyj.giles@ntlworld.com. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Spring goeth all in white 

Crowned with milk-white may: 
In fleecy flocks of light 

O’er heaven the white clouds stray. 
White butterflies in the air; 

White daisies prank the ground; 
The cherry and the hoary pear 

Scatter their snow around. 
Roger Bridges 



   Christian Aid Week    
13–19 May  

 
May brings Christian Aid Week as well as (we hope) some summer flowers and warmer weather! I shall 
soon be visiting people around Gilston with the familiar red envelopes, seeking as always your 
generosity in helping this very worthwhile organization. 
 
To give you a kind of snapshot of one bit of Christian Aid’s work, I’d like you to come with me to visit 
the small town of Gbap in Sierra Leone. Sierra Leone is one of the poorest and hungriest countries in 
the world; more than half the population live on less than 80p a day, and ten years of a brutal civil war 
have severely hampered development. Christian Aid always focuses its efforts via a local partner 
organization that already exists, and which knows the needs of the communities among whom they 
work. The Methodist Church of Sierra Leone (MCSL) is one such grouping; and with Christian Aid’s 
assistance it looked at the very low level of farming output in the region, and encouraged the 
community to set up a food-production group, making use of basic tools to cultivate the floodplain 
outside Gbap. In this way they developed a communal rice farm, as well as an area for growing cassava. 
 
Once secure in being fed, the people were able to look beyond mere survival to start to take their future 
into their own hands. MCSL encouraged them to set up a village development committee through which 
to make their voices heard. They lobbied for government funding to improve life in Gbap, and are now 
building an agricultural work centre to process the produce from the farm so that a higher price may be 
sought when it is sold in the local market. In addition the children now have a new school to replace the 
old one which was structurally unsafe and riddled with termites as well as being too small. In addition, 
MCSL is working with 63 other communities around Sierra Leone. 
 
And around the world Christian Aid is continuing to give people the tools with which to help 
themselves. They don’t come in and impose their ideas on others; they help local groupings to decide 
for themselves how Christian Aid’s assistance may best be used. But they need our help, especially as 
the ongoing recession and other factors mean that Christian Aid’s work may in the future be severely 
hampered. So please give me your usual warm welcome! Large or small, your donations will be put to 
good use, I can promise you that. For those of you with internet access and who want to know more 
about Christian Aid Week, please visit <www.caweek.org>.  And for those wanting to know more 
about Christian Aid’s work in general, you will find information via <www.christianaid.org.uk>. And 
of course you are also welcome to give me a ring on 01279 429275, or email me: yclarke@spck.org.uk 
 
Thank you very much for your help. I look forward to seeing you. 
 

                                                                                        Yolande Clarke 
 

MAY DAY 
 

Good morning, Mistress and Master, 
I wish you a happy day; 

Please to smell my garland 
‘Cause it is the first of May. 

 
A branch of May I have brought you 

And at your door I stand; 
It is but a sprout, but it’s well budded our 

The work of our Lord’s hand. 
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St Elizabeth’s Summer Events 2012!  
 

 

Bromley Hall Open Gardens 
 Bromley Hall, Standon, Hertfordshire SG11 1NY 

Sunday 20th May, 2pm-5.30pm 
As part of the National Garden Scheme Mr & Mrs Robarts are once again kindly opening their garden. 

All the proceeds from the refreshments and sale of plants will go to St Elizabeth’s Centre. 
 Come & enjoy a peaceful afternoon in this idyllic garden. 

 

Much Hadham Open Gardens 
Much Hadham, Hertfordshire SG10 6BU 

Sunday 17th June, 12pm-5pm 
Opened on our behalf, this is your chance to enjoy many unique & varied gardens in the village of 

Much Hadham, with new gardens taking part and historical tours around the village also available this 
year that will enhance your enjoyment and visit to one of Britain’s prettiest villages. 
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St Elizabeth’s Summer Fayre 
Perry Green, nr Much Hadham, Hertfordshire SG10 6EW 

Sunday 24th June, 12pm-4pm 
Bring your family & friends along to enjoy this popular annual event held in the beautiful grounds of St 
Elizabeth’s Centre, Much Hadham. With around fifty stalls and a huge variety of refreshments there’s 

something for old and young alike! The crowds this year will be entertained by 
The Harlow Brass Band and the Jacqui Ison Theatre Group and there will be an array of classic cars on 

view.  All are welcome! 
 

   
 

 
For further information on any of our events, challenges or volunteer opportunities please visit our website on 

www.stelizabeths.org.uk or contact us on tel: 01279 844355 or email: fundraising@stelizabeths.org.uk 
The Fundraising Department, St Elizabeth’s Centre, Perry Green, Nr Much Hadham, Herts SG10 6EW 

�
St Elizabeth’s Centre is a national centre that offers care, education and health support to adults and children 
with epilepsy and other complex needs. Comprising of an adult home, a school and a college, the Centre is 
unique and it is only with the ongoing interest and funds raised by the wider community that we are able to 
continue to offer the services that enable the residents and learners in our care the opportunities to lead fulfilling 
lives.   
   We thank you for your support. 

Registered charity 1068661  
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�  Luxurious, Spacious Modern Salon 
�  One To One Service 
·  Highly Competitive Rates 
·  Hydrobath Technology 
·  Calm, Clean Environment 
·  City & Guilds Qualified (With Distinction) 
·  Kind & Caring Groomer 
·  All Aspects of Grooming Work Undertaken 
·  All Breeds Welcome 
·  Free Consultation 

Contact Louise on: 07939072015 

Find us at: Eastwick Lodge, Harlow, Essex CM20 2QT 

 Or email:the-grooming-room@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

The Lark in the Morn 
 

As I was a walking 
One morning in the Spring 

I met a pretty maiden 
So sweetly she did sing. 

And as we were a-walking 
These words she did say, 

‘There’s no life like the ploughboy’s 
All in the month of May.’ 

 
The Lark in the morn 

She doth rise up from her nest, 
And mounts upon the air 

With the dew all on her breast. 
And like the pretty ploughboy 
She doth whistle and doth sing, 

And at night she doth return 
To her own best back again. 

 

Memorials 
From 

 

J. Day & Sons 
 

Layout of inscription 
And design with order 
For brochure & prices 

 
Freephone 0800 7837521 

Fax 01279 503637 
 

Station Road, 
Bishop’s Stortford, 

Herts 
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W C T BAYFORD 
 

SOLID FUEL MERCHANTS 
COAL AND SMOKELESS 

FUELS 
LOGS AND KINDLING WOOD 

GAS BOTTLE SUPPLIED 
 

TEL: 01279 723217 
 

 

 
Comprehensive medical 

& surgical care for small animals 
 

Emergency service provided by our own 
vets. 

24 hour in-patient nursing care at the 
Epping surgery. 

 
HARLOW  

01279 437 433 
EASTWICK LODGE, HARLOW 

               www.forestvets.com 
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Handmade curtains & blinds, supplied and fitted. 
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 and many more Designer Fabrics and Wallpapers  
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Sofas & Chairs, Upholstery & Furniture 

Carpets, Wood and Tile Flooring 
Poles, Tracks, Lighting, Art & Accessories 
Consultation available in your own home. 

01707 276343 or 07947 711597 
1 Woolmers Park Mews, Letty Green, Hertford. SG14 2TN 

Email: burnsj33@aol.com 

 
This magazine is printed by Cornerstone Print Ltd, 1 Cecil Court, Harlow, Essex CM18 7QR 
Telephone: 01279 437851 Fax: 01279 437217 

All your pet & animal needs! 
 

Dog & cat food, sundries & accessories. Horse, 
poultry & farm animal feed & bedding. Bird, fish 
& small animal food& accessories. Many other 

animal products available. 

 

 
 

Salt (25Kg) for Dishwashers/Water Softeners 
 

Also on site: Veterinary Surgery, Tack Shop, 
Florist & Wooden Flooring Company 

01279 442388 
www.eastwickanimalfeeds.co.uk 
info@eastwickanimalsfeeds.co.uk 

Eastwick Lodge, Harlow CM20 2QT 

Open 7 days. Deliveries arranged. 
   

COURTENAY BUILDING 
CONTRACTORS LTD 

 
General Building Contractors 

 
Telephone: 01279 414320 

Fax: 01279 454207 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO ADVERTISE ON THIS 
PAGE OR KNOW SOMEONE THAT WOULD, THE 
RATES ARE GOOD. 
DO YOU HAVE AN SMALL ITEM THAT YOU 
WOULD LIKE TO SALE?   
 
DO YOU HAVE AN ARTICLE YOU THINK MAY BE 
OF INTEREST TO THE READERS? 
 
AN ACTIVITY THAT HAPPENS WITHIN OUR 
VILLAGES THAT YOU WOULD LIKE ADVERTISED 
OR SOME INFORMATION THAT YOU WOULD 
LIKE TO GO ONTO THE PARISH WEB SITE? 
 
CONTACT: 
 THE EDITOR - CHRISTINE LAW  
 TELEPHONE NO: 01279 411646 OR  E-MAIL: 
Christine.law2@btinternet.com  
   

      THE MAGAZINES MONTHLY DEADLINE IS THE 
16TH  OF EACH MONTH ��������

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

          
Villagers 

of 
Eastwick, Gilston and Pye Corner 

 

Are invited to the 
 

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
BBQ and Refreshments 

At  
St Botolph’s Church, Eastwick 

 

 Tuesday 5th June 2012 
 12 p.m.  to  3 p.m.   

 
 

Please telephone Hazel on 01279 418061 to let her know you are coming  
Bring a deckchair 



 

            


